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THE WINDOW  
A monthly publication of Trinity Episcopal Church  

JANUARY  2018 

Come in out of the cold to attend the 

Annual Meeting following 9 am worship  

Sunday, February 11, 2018 

ONE SERVICE ONLY at 9:00 AM 

**ANNUAL REPORTS ARE DUE JANUARY 14** 

Childrenôs Yoga class offered while parents attend the annual meeting. 
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Church Office is closed  

on Monday, January 15  

TRINITY EPISCOPAL  

CHURCH 
81 Elm Street 

Concord, MA 01742 

 

Phone: 978-369-3715 

www.trinityconcord.org 

trinity@trinityconcord.org 
 

 

 

TRINITY STAFF 

The Rev. Nancy J. Hagner, 

 Rector 

The Rev. Becky Gettel, 

 Associate Rector 

Carol Brady, Director of  

      Christian Formation 

Robert Barney,  

 Director of Music 

Anne Lynch, 

 Parish Administrator &  

 Pastoral Care Coordinator 

Susan MacDonald, Publications 

Nancy Marshall, Bookkeeper 

Ted Hull, Sexton 

Paul Lamoreaux, Sunday Sexton 

  

 

WORSHIP TIMES 

Holy Eucharist 

Sundays 8:00 am in the Chapel 

Sundays 10:00 am in the Church 

 

 

Church Office Hours 

Monday through Friday 

10:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Window articles due the  

20th of every month to:  

macdonald at 

trinityconcord dot org 
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Happy New Year!  On behalf of the Vestry, we wish you the very 
best in 2018. I am excited for Trinity and what the new year will 
bring. As we get to know Nancy better and she gets to know us, 
we look forward to what God has planned for us.   
 
Our Sustainability Committees have been reporting to the 
Vestry. They are doing great work! In December the Vestry spent 
over half its monthly meeting discussing the report from the 
Parish Growth Committee, especially in the area of communica-
tion. We are committed to getting better at keeping you all 
informed about what is going on in the parish, to getting to 
know each other, and to getting information about Trinity to 
people outside the church. Some plans are already in the works!  
 
In January most of our meeting time will be devoted to the 2018 
Budget. If you have not already made a pledge to Trinity for this 
year, please consider making one soon. Having everyone contri-
bute towards the life of the parish is very important to us. Thank 
you to all who have already pledged.   
 
Our Annual Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, February 11th 

immediately following a single service at 9:00AM . The Nomi-
nating Committee is hard at work seeking out candidates for 
Junior Warden, Clerk, three Vestry members and delegates to 
Convention. Annual Meeting will need to elect someone to the 
next Nominating Committee, so start thinking about people who 
could serve in that capacity.   
 
There will be much to do in 2018. We look forward to your 
participation in the life of Trinity.   
 

Ernie Steward 
Sr. Warden 

FROM the Warden by Ernie Steward 
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Community, Communion, Communication 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,  

 

As we begin 2018, I have been praying and reflecting on our time 

together in ministry thus far.  Three words keep coming to mind: 

Community, Communion, and Communication . These words 

are related not only in their linguistic root but in their expression 

in our faith lives.  I invite all of us to ponder the words, how we 

understand them, and what challenges they may place before us 

in 2018.  A few initial thoughtsñwe will be talking about this in 

much more depth in many settings over the coming year.  

 

Community:   What a wonderful caring community we have at 

Trinity Church.  Your welcome to me and my family reflects the 

warmth, hospitality and care for one another which are the 

hallmarks of Trinityõs communal life. I am still learning all the 

ways we gather in community at Trinity to serve others, comfort 

the sick and lonely, learn and study together, and simply have 

fun. No doubt 2018 will reinforce and deepen our commitment to 

the Trinity community and the people beyond our walls.  

 

Communion:  During Advent I realized  how incredibly blessed 

we are to have TWO beautiful sacred spaces in which to worship 

and commune with God. The candlelight Vespers and Evensong 

services in the historic chapel invited us to a contemplative and 

intimate experience of worship in addition to the regular Sunday 

8 a.m. in that space.  The òBig Churchó was in glorious majesty, 

FROM YOUR rector by Nancy J. Hagner 
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music, flowers, and welcome over Christmas and in the 

Baptismal services in January.  When we gather around Christõs 

table each Sunday, we are taking and making Holy Communion 

as One Body in Christ. Our differences, our diversity, our hopes 

and dreams are brought to the table in Communion with one 

another.  It is moving and inspiring, life -giving and hopeful 

every time.   

 

Communication:  I hope 2018 can be the òYear of Communica-

tionó in our common life at Trinity Church; a time when we 

intentionally ask ourselves how we are communicating the Good 

News of God in Christ with each other and with those beyond 

our walls.  Everything we say and do as individuals, as a staff, as 

lay leaders, as one of many churches in Concord, as a leader in 

our Episcopal Diocese and the national churchñin all these 

aspects we communicate a message of what is important; how 

we embody and engage the love of Christ, how we are living our 

mission to serve Christ in all people.  We are developing some 

new communication tools which will be rolled out in the first 

quarter; ways to engage one another more effectively and 

regularly; ways to bring more people into our doors, and ways to 

communicate all the good things we do here!  We will keep you 

posted.  If you wish to talk about the 3 Cõs (Community, 

Communion, Communication) with me, or join in some of the 

practical initiatives to broaden our communication; please 

contact me.  Iõd love to communicate and pray with you!   

 

Peace and blessings to all,  

Nancy+  
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FROM YOUR associate by Becky Gettel 

Dear Friends, 
 
Happy New Year! I love New Years. The thrill of new beginnings 
and fresh ideas seems to get me through the frigid gray of the out-
doors, helps me to see the beauty of the sunshine in the ice 
covered trees, redirects me to a God of possibility who we gather 
to worship on Sundays to thaw our shoulders and warm our 
hearts. 
 
What new thing is waiting to happen in you in 2018? What new 
thing is waiting to happen within the walls of Trinity; or beyond 
our walls with our hearts, hands, feet, time, and resources as 
ingredients? What is it about our space here that can be used to 
funnel more of Godõs love into our lives and into the world? What 
is it about this new ministry relationship that can facilitate a new 
level of discipleship in us?  
 

 

As the sun rose on the morning of December 24, 2017, I parked my 
car on the other side of the Elm street bridge and walked up the 
street to church to celebrate Advent IV services. The trees sparkled 
reminding me of one of you who said (during a pageant rehearsal) 
that we all just need more twinkly lights this Christmas. The sky 
was pink, reminding me of the liturgical color of joy. And all I 
could think was that this community was sparkly and joyful in the 
deepest, most sacred kind of way, in a world that needs just that. I 
knew that all would be well and that we could help that to be true.  
 
Yours in Christ, ~becky 
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Sunday 9 am Adult forums  

January 14ðSocial Justice 
Becky Gettel, Associate Rector 
Where is the church needed in 2018 in terms of social justice? 
How do we òstrive for justice and peace among all peopleó as we 
promise in our baptismal covenant?  

 
January 21ðGodôs Stones 
Brett Donham, Architect & Historian 
Join architect and historian, Brett Donham, as he explores 
reformative architecture. The two Protestant Reformations, one 
in Northern Europe and one in England, changed the course of 
church design. At one extreme it produced the plain New 
England meeting house and at the other extreme it produced the 
exuberant Baroque churches of Spain and Portugal.  

 
January 28ðA Priest and Franciscan 
Br. Chris McNabb, OSF 
Brother Chris McNabb serves as the 
Curate at Trinity Church in Princeton 
where he was ordained a priest.  Chris 
also recently took vows and received his 
habit with the Order of St. Francis (OSF), 
an Episcopal religious order, rooted in 
traditional Franciscan values, adapted for 
the modern era. As a priest and as a 
Franciscan, Chris has been charged by the 
church to build bridges between the 
institutional church and those who feel 
excluded from the church or society.  
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Undercroft blessingS by Carol Brady  

A Christmas Thank You! 

What a wonderful presentation of the Christmas story by the 

children and youth of our parish!  We thank the many hands 

who made this possible. But the story doesnõt end at the manger. 

All of us are called to live and share the good news of Godõs 

unending love every day, as poet Howard Thurman writes:  

When the song of the angels is stilled, 

     When the star in the sky is gone, 

     When the kings and the princes are home, 

     When the shepherds are back with their flocks, 

     Then the work of Christmas begins: 

     To find the lost, 

     To heal the broken, 

     To feed the hungry, 

     To release the prisoner, 

     To rebuild the nations, 

     To bring peace to others, 

     And alas, to make music in the heart. 

     

NOTE: Right Reverend Michael Curry shared this poem in his 

annual Christmas letter which can be read online at  https://

www.episcopalchurch.org/posts/publicaffairs/presiding -

bishop-currys-christmas-message-2017 

 

Key Date in January 

Starting January 21, church school classes at 10 am, and youth 

group at 11:30 am will resume weekly.   
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A Call for LEGO donations!   

Consider giving those 

LEGOS that are collect-

ing dust in your attic to 

Church School. We are 

especially in need of 

LEGO people. Once we 

have a good supply, we 

want to use a new 

curriculum, òBuilding 

Faith Brick by Brickó 

where children respond 

to a lesson by building scenes of the stories. Shown is a 

wonderful example created by Janine Penfield. Can you guess 

what it portrays?  

 

 

Yoga Class for Children  

Sunday, February 11 at 10 am 

During the annual meeting, we are offering a yoga class for kids 

led by Laraine Lippincott, CYT, Med, MFA who has taught yoga 

for 12 years, including after school classes for children. A 

registered teacher with Yoga Alliance, she is also certified in 

Pilates, Kripalu Yoga Dance, Radiant Child Yoga, and Yoga 

Dance for Special Populations, and continues her studies for her 

Yoga Therapy certification through the International Association 

of Yoga Therapists. Space is limited, so sign up on our website or 

at the Window of Opportunity. Donations to help defray 

expenses are greatly appreciated. 
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Pastel Landscape Show  
Carlisle artist, Marie -Louise (Weezie) Petrie, will exhibit her 
pastels  in Trinityõs Parish Hall from January 9 through February 
25, 2018. A reception to meet the artist will be held on Sunday, 
January 28, 2018 from 3:30 to 5:30 pm. 
 
Petrie, who has a studio at the Umbrella Center for the Arts, has 
painted most of her life.  A longtime painter in watercolor and 
oils, Petrie started painting in pastels about 7 years ago, enjoying 
the immediacy, freshness and mark-making of the medium. Her 
expressive landscape paintings evoke an emotional response by 
exploring the effect of color on mood and atmosphere as well as 
how color creates light.  Many of her subjects are of local areas 
and are notations of her daily experiences of the world around 
her, the revelations and delights that make her stop and look. As 
one curator wrote of her work, Petrieõs paintings òevoke places 
of hope, calm, magic, and even sanctuary.ó  
 
The exhibit is open for viewing from 9 am to 5 pm, Monday 
through Thursday, and from 12 to 5 pm on Friday.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

òOctober Glow on the Patioó 

Trinity arts council  
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